TREASURER’S REPORT 2022/23
Our end of year balance is slightly larger than last year’s. So far, we have not suffered too much from the inflationary pressures in the economy, but it is comforting to know that we have a cushion if things change next year. Groups who hire venues have noticed an increase in costs in many cases, but this does not affect our balance as an organisation. In fact, most of the increased spending and income from last year is due to the Group Venue Hire and Travel Team budgets and these are both restricted funds.
You may have noticed we no longer have an account with Virgin. As they closed their Croydon branch we had to transfer the money in the account to our Metro savings account.
Some of you find when you try to transfer money to our Metro account(s) your bank tells you it may be an unsafe account. Please be assured that if we have published bank details for you to pay into for membership, venue hire, trips etc. the account is a safe one. I would also be grateful if you could add a reference as to the reason for the payment when making a transfer.
From October 2023 the role of Treasurer is being combined with that of Membership Secretary meaning that if I am re-elected in October I could be communicating with you regarding the latter role.
Finally, I would like to thank Peter Cload,our financial examiner, for the work he has done on the accounts. I would also like to thank all of you who have dealt with me over the past year in such a positive and co-operative way. I wish you a happy and healthy year with Croydon u3a.
Paul Smith
